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Services: 
Our Wednesday evening services are still happening virtually this month. 
Please remember to bring your mask and to abide by our safety instructions. If you 
are reading, please bring your own Bible or print out of your reading. 
 
Sunday 4 October – Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity – Harvest Festival (Rev. 
Drew and Billie) 
9:15am Family Communion.  Readings: 2 Corinthians 9:6-15, Matt 21:33-end 
Our harvest gifts will be donated to The Besom project, a local charity that helps 
local people with food parcels in the event of personal crisis. Please place them in 
the box by the font. 
 
Sunday 11 October - Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity (Rev. Ian) 
9:15am Holy Communion. Readings: Phil 4:1-9, Matt 22:1-14 
This service is followed by our Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
 
Sunday 18 October – Nineteenth Sunday after Trinity (Rev. Stephen) 
9:15am Holy Communion.    Readings: 2 Tim 4:5-17, Luke 10:1-9 
 
Sunday 25 October – Last Sunday after Trinity (Rev. Ian) 
9:15am Holy Communion.  Readings: 1 Thess. 2:1-8, Matt 22:34-end 
 
Sunday 1 November – All Saints and Patronal Festival, remembering St Britius 
9:15am Family Communion. Readings: 1 John 3:1-3, Matt. 5:1-12 
 
Sunday 8 November – Remembrance Sunday (Rev. Ian) 
10:00am Service of Remembrance and Reconciliation:  John 15:9-17, Romans 8:31-39 
10.50am for 11.00am Commemoration at the war memorial 
Please book a place if you would like to come to this service (see notice overleaf) 
 
Regular church services, both Sunday and midweek, are also continuing to take 
place on line. They are uploaded on Saturday and Wednesday evenings and can be 
found via the link on the Facebook pages: Friends of St Britius and St Johns Church 
Carterton or on to the websites: www.bncommunity.org/bnchurch.htm or 
www.stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk.  If you would like to join in with other people 
then go to the St Johns Carterton Facebook page and join in the Facebook watch 
party on Sunday mornings at 10.30am and Thursday mornings at 10.30am. 
 

 Anniversaries this month: 
Julie Smith, Frank Merriman, Alec Richens, Albert Archer, Aisla Walwyn, 
Audrey Thompson, Peter Brown, Catherine Haynes, Emily Pitts. 
 
Pilgrim Lunch:  Pilgrim lunch is back, but at various venues! If you would 
like to come along for fellowship and a chat on a Wednesday lunchtime, 
12:00pm-1:00pm please contact Ben Campion 358690, or Bette Holmes 
841140, to find out where it is each week.  
 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM): Sunday 11 October 10.15am. Our 
APCM follows the service. Please do stay for this short meeting. If you would like 
more information on joining the PCC or becoming Churchwarden please speak to 
Phil or Ian or anyone on the PCC. 
 
Harvest Flowers: Thank you to everyone who gave money to Mary for 
Easter flowers; as we had no services at Easter she has used this 
money to buy the flowers to decorate the church for Harvest. 
 
Remembrance Sunday: Our service is at 10:00am, followed by the 
wreath laying at the war memorial from 10.50am.  We have very 
limited numbers this year so it will be necessary for everyone to book 
a place in advance. If you would like to come please book in with Carolyn either by 
phone 844102 or text 07786 405341 or email cpeach.uk@btinternet.com  
 
T4U: Can you fill a shoe box to send to a child who will not otherwise 
receive a present this Christmas?  Please pick up a leaflet or speak to 
Carolyn for more information.  We need the filled boxes in Church by 
Sunday 8 November please, to send on.  If you can’t fill a whole box but have some 
items to go into a box, please bring them into Church for Carolyn.  
 
Village Bonfire:  We do not know yet whether this is going ahead this year. 
We will make an announcement when we know.  
 
Contact details:  
Rector: Rev. Drew Tweedy 07393 182093 revdrew61@gmail.com 
Team Vicar: Rev. Ian Howard 07867 784693 ian.barry.howard@gmail.com  
Honorary Retired Minister: Rev. Stephen Bessent stephenbessent@btinternet.com 
Lay Ministers: Lyndsay Baker lyndsey.baker@btinternet.com and Billie Tweedy 
billietweedy@outlook.com 
Family and Children’s worker: Gary Long  07799 968408 gary@stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk 
Churchwarden: Dr Phil Holmes 01993 843856 p.holmes@brizenorton.org 

 

 


